PEOVER SUPERIOR PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk - Liz McGrath Telephone - 01565 722762 Chairman - Chris Hurst Vice Chairman - Kathy Doyle

Minutes of meeting held at 7.45pm on Tuesday 13th January 2015 at Over Peover Methodist Church, Cinder Lane.

Present: Chair of the meeting Chris Hurst (CH), Kathy Doyle (KD) part, Ian Webber (IW), Peter Clarkson (PC), Sheila Read (SR), Robin Lindsay (RL), Tracey Read (TR) Trevor Cornish (TC)

2 member s of the public in attendance

15.01 Apologies for absence: The Clerk, George Walton (GW).

15.02 Declarations of Interest in any agenda item: None

15.03 Parishioner's Question time – Two members of Knutsford's first responders presented to the PC the benefits of an outside defibrillator. The PC was unanimously impressed and are looking to proceed with the project. The cost is up to £1500 for the defib and £500 for the cabinet, an outdoor electric supply is required. A grant may be available to part fund the defib. The Knutsford first responders will co-ordinate the project on behalf of the PC and also supply monthly training courses. A suitable location needs to be identified.

Open part of the meeting closed.

15.04 Police Report

From 12/12/2014 to today's date.

10/01-2015 Abandoned caravan at Radbrook Hall Peover.

Police submitted forms to remove caravan via Cheshire East council.

12/01-2015 Found blue and white pedal cycle in Plumley. Police will be collecting this this afternoon to book into our property system.

This is all for Peover and surrounding areas.

15.05 To approve the Minutes of the last Meeting on 25th November 2014. -the minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record.

15.06 To discuss matters arising from the last meeting, not already covered in the agenda – None

15.07 Planning -

14/5915M Cheers Green Farm - the PC had no comment to make 14/5740M Brackenwood - the PC had no comment to make

The Meeting were updated on the decisions received.

15.08 Highways -

IW reported that speed testing had taken place. The testing took place around mid-day around approx. 30 cars were tested of which approx. 5 were found to be exceeding the speed limit.

The details of these 5 vehicles are forwarded to the police who will write to the registered owners with regards to the drivers' actions. Tests are due to take place again, IW is holding the equipment.

15.09 Finance - In the Clerk's absence this was rolled over to the next meeting.

15.10 Education Foundation - In the Clerk's absence this was rolled over to the next meeting

15.11 Housekeeping and maintenance

15.11.01 Playing Field and Play equipment - Kathy Doyle reported to the meeting that Marianne Hodgkinson of Cheshire East Council had appointed the contractor, that the work would take place in two phases with the junior play equipment first followed by the keep fit trim trail. The contractor will be seeking lottery grant aid. The budget for the project is well within the funds allocated by the PC and the design remains true to the design put out to substantial consultation within the Parish. The balance of section 106 funds need to be used within the allotted time frame of 15 and the PC planned for this to be used for another substantial over hall in maybe 10 years' time. Marianne is due to have a meeting with the contractor in Feb and hopefully work will commence soon after. Marianne will be the project manager. The PC agreed to reduce the number of benches from 7 to 4 and that an additional picnic table should be sourced from the supplier of the existing table. The PC thanked Kathy for all her hard work on this project.

15.11.02 The War Memorial remedial works have been completed and signed off by RL & TR. The PC agreed it was a good piece of work and thanked Robin for his help in coordinating the project.

15.11.03 Newsletter - In the Clerk's absence this was rolled over to the next meeting

15.12 Updates from Volunteer Groups

15.12.01 Village Hall - TC continues to investigate all possible alternatives to the existing site. 15.12.02 Broadband - Kathy supplied promotional material and advised that the majority of 01625 numbers in the village are now fibre enabled. To participate in this improved service parishioners need to contact their suppliers and upgrade to superfast broadband.

15.13 Correspondence – Mr Bean has written to the PC following the meeting the PC organised with Mr Irlam. The PC has an informal approach of trying to arbitrate between Parishioners in organising attended meetings where possible and with both parties agreement. It was agreed there was no more the PC could add in this case.

Other items of correspondence were held by the Clerk and it was agreed to roll these over to the next meeting in her absence.

Meeting ended 21:30

NEXT MEETING 7.45 PM ON 24th FEBRURY 2015 AT OVER PEOVER METHODIST, CINDER LANE, OVER PEOVER.